
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

September 25, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on 
September 25, 2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council Meeting from September 11, 2023. 
• Council received a delegation from the Grey Bruce O.P.P. regarding the Q1-Q2 

Police Service Report. 
• Council received a delegation from the Tobermory Primary Place regarding 

organization updates and fundraising. 
• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 

Bruce County Development Charge Study. 
• Council received a report from the Chief Building Official regarding a Deeming 

By-law for 100 Old Woman’s River Road. 
• Council authorized the Chief Building Official to negotiate and register a No 

Demand for Services Site Plan Control Agreement with the property owner of 
100 Old Woman’s River Road. 

• Council approved the removal of the Holding “H” Zone for 100 Old Woman’s 
River Road. 

• Council deferred a report from the Parks and Facilities Manager regarding the 
RFP results for construction management for the Lion’s Head Arena Project. 

• Council authorized the Mayor and Clerk to enter into a Physician Retention 
Agreement with Dr. Heather Reid.  

• Council approved Zoning-By-law Amendment Z-2023-061 (Charette c/o Ron 
Davidson). 

• Council supported the passage of By-law No. 2023-80 for Zoning By-law 
Amendment Z -2023-061 at the September 25, 2023, Council meeting. 

• Council approved the minutes of the June 28, 2023, meeting of the Physician 
Recruitment and Retention Committee.  

• Council received several correspondence items as information.  
• Council directed correspondence to the Public Works Manager regarding speed 

limit and safety concerns on Moore Street in Lion’s Head. 



• Council supported a resolution from the Township of Cramhe regarding 
amendments to the Highway Traffic Act. 

• Council supported a resolution from the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie regarding 
a Tile Drainage Loan Program Review. 

• Council approved three by-laws: A by-law to amend the Municipality of Northern 
Bruce Peninsula Zoning By-law 2002-54, as amended (Charette – 840 Pike Bay 
Road), A By-Law to Authorize a Physician Recruitment Agreement Between the 
Municipality and Dr. Heather Reid and a Confirmatory By-law 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
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